
Mynsted,  Ross,  Seuferling
earn  all-league  basketball
honors

Louisburg senior Jordan Mynsted was named to the All-Frontier
League second team earlier this week and was one of two Lady
Cats to be selected.

With the season at its completion following last weekend’s
state tournaments, postseason honors are starting to surface
and the Louisburg basketball teams are receiving some of their
own.

The All-Frontier League basketball teams were announced Sunday
and the Lady Cats earned two spots on the girls side, while
the Wildcat boys also had an all-league selection.

Louisburg senior Jordan Mynsted earned second-team all-league
honors after she led the Lady Cats in scoring at 12 points a
game to go along with 5.6 rebounds a game. It was the second
straight season Mynsted was named to the second team.

“Jordan did a great job this season,” Louisburg coach Adrianne
Lane said. “She was a huge threat on the offensive end of the
court and she did a great job leading our team. Throughout the
season I thought Jordan showed maturity and grew into a very
confident player. Jordan battled through the tight defense and
found ways to score in every game. Her no quit attitude was
for sure shown throughout the season because she continued to
find ways to score.”

https://louisburgsportszone.com/2022/03/mynsted-ross-seuferling-earn-all-league-basketball-honors/
https://louisburgsportszone.com/2022/03/mynsted-ross-seuferling-earn-all-league-basketball-honors/
https://louisburgsportszone.com/2022/03/mynsted-ross-seuferling-earn-all-league-basketball-honors/


Junior Adyson Ross is an all-league selection for the first
time. Ross was an honorable mention selection as she averaged
close to nine points a game to go along with 5.3 rebounds a
contest.

The Lady Cats finished their season with a 9-12 record and
ended their season with a loss to the eventual state champion,
Bishop Miege, in the first round of sub-state.

“Adyson  stepped  up  this  season  and  helped  our  team  out
tremendously,” Lane said. “She grew into a great defensive
player and rebounder and her hustle was shown on both sides of
the basketball. Adyson worked very hard this season and it
showed on offense. She became a threat from the outside and
learned how to score through tight defense.”

Louisburg senior Michael Seuferling was the lone all-league
recipient on the boys side as he earned honorable mention
honors.

Seuferling led the Wildcats in scoring with 13 points a game
to go along with 3.4 rebounds and 2.5 assists per game. The
Wildcats finished with a 5-16 record after losing to No. 1
seed Eudora in the first round of the sub-state tournament.
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“I am so happy that Michael was honored by the coaches of this
league,” Louisburg coach Ty Pfannenstiel said. “Michael had a
great year for us, and has had a remarkable career at LHS. Not
only  was  he  our  leading  scorer,  but  he  always  drew  the
toughest defensive assignment each night. 

“Probably the biggest impact he made on our program was how he
carried himself. He just always did things the right way. No
matter if we were up by 20 or down by 20, he just played with
the same energy and attitude all the time. He’s a genuine good
kid and a great basketball player. I’m really happy for him.”

ALL-FRONTIER LEAGUE BASKETBALL

GIRLS
First Team

Riley Smith, Baldwin, senior

Mariyah Noel, Bonner Springs, junior

Harper Schreiner, Eudora, senior

Kate Ediger, Paola, senior

https://louisburgsportszone.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/03674694-6981-4a13-8469-dbec6d85d68f.jpg


Jenna Weber, Spring Hill, junior

Second Team

Karly Neufeld, Baldwin, junior

Mackenzie Mayer, Eudora, senior

Jordan Mynsted, Louisburg, senior

Kirsten Evans, Ottawa, senior

Raegan Seba, Tonganoxie, senior

Honorable mention

Pirsten Leslie, Bonner Springs, sophomore

Adyson Ross, Louisburg, junior

Sofia Ficken, Ottawa, senior

Brooklyn Hadl, Ottawa, junior

Maggie Kauk, Paola, junior

Sage Grann, Piper, sophomore

Marissa Covington, Piper, senior

Sydney Buscher, Spring Hill, freshman

Cate Milroy, Spring Hill, senior

BOYS
First Team

Jaron Briggs, Piper, senior

Trey Moala, Paola, senior

Andrew Wilson, Tonganoxie, senior



Jaden Hamm, Eudora, junior

Noah McCullough, Ottawa, senior

Second Team

Jayce Smith, Bonner Springs, senior

Caleb Carr, Baldwin, junior

Logan Sullivan, Eudora, sophomore

Luke Metcalf, Spring Hill, junior

Zane Novotney, Tonganoxie, senior

Honorable Mention

Traeger Rader, Eudora, senior

Michael Seuferling, Louisburg, senior

Caden Marcum, Paola, senior

Aaron Simmons, Piper, senior

Cole Mahaffey, Baldwin, senior

Kalen Streit, Bonner Springs, sophomore 


